
NDHIN Monthly Q & A January 21, 2021 
Topic focus:  How has NDHIN helped with the COVID pandemic? 
The monthly Q & A meetings provide a forum for sharing NDHIN updates and information.  It also allows users an 
opportunity to ask questions.  The team will present a specific topic each month, but welcome questions regarding 
any topic.  Questions and Answers from the January session are below: 

 

 

 

 

Q My patient reports a recent COVID-19 test from another facility.  Where can I find/verify that information in 
NDHIN? 

A Upon accessing a patient’s record, the report can be found in the Laboratory reports section.  The results are 
reported in real time, there may be minimal reporting delays for quality reporting purposes. In general, all results 
should be reported in NDHIN. On rare occasions, it may have been processed at a lab that does not report to 

 

 



SARS coronavirus results display: 

 

Search tools: 

 

 



 

 

 

Q My patient/employee is due for his second COVID vaccine dose.  Where can I find when it is due?  

A Immunization information can be found using the link to NDIIS. You can see the Immunizations already 
administered and by scrolling to the box at the bottom of the page, you can see the forecast to show what 
immunizations are due.   

 

 



 

 

 
 
For additional guidance on the NDHIN clinical portal, please access the NDHIN on-demand training videos 
found here. 
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Q Is this (session) only for NDHIN as it pertains to COVID?   

A These Q & A sessions will be scheduled for the third Thursday of each month.  Though we will always 
have a topic of focus and NDHIN updates, questions and feedback are always welcome from attendees. 
We strive to maintain NDHIN as a high-quality tool to securely access patient information. 

 

 

 

Q What other COVID-related work has been done? 

A ND Department of Health staff can use NDHIN to assist with Contact Tracing.  NDHIN can be used to 
verify testing as shown above, and to assist with verifying demographics to contact those who have tested 
positive for COVID or have been exposed.  Some facilities have set up Electronic Test Orders and results 
(ETOR).  This enables laboratories and health care providers to directly exchange standardized test orders 
and results across different facilities and electronic information systems using agreed upon standards.  
NDHIN also provides a venue for electronic lab reporting for reportable conditions to State Department of 
Health. 
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